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Michael Ginns, Regional Program Manager

Office of Child Support Enforcement 

Administration for Children and Families

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 

JFK Federal Building, Room 2025

Boston, MA 02203

RE: MA Request for Flexibility in Program Requirements
Dear Mr. Ginns,

Pursuant to the Office of Child Support Enforcement’s (OCSE) DCL-20-04 “Flexibilities for

State and Tribal Child Support Agencies during COVID-19 Pandemic” issued May 28, 2020, the Commonwealth of Massachusetts respectfully submits this request for modification of program timeframes and other program requirements for OCSE approval. 
On March 10, 2020, Governor Baker declared a State of Emergency for the Commonwealth of Massachusetts due to the COVID-19 crisis.  On March 17, 2020, the MA Supreme Judicial Court ordered the closing of all MA courts, including Probate and Family Courts, to the public beginning March 18, 2020.  Per a Standing Order issued by the Chief Justice of the Probate and Family Court, the courts remain closed to the public, except for emergency matters, until at least July 1, 2020.  
The Commonwealth has taken and continues to take significant and unprecedented steps to ensure the safety and well-being of its residents and staff.  The Department of Revenue’s (DOR) Child Support Enforcement program has been greatly affected by these steps and the resulting impact has severely limited DOR’s ability to proceed with many program activities. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions or need further information, please contact me at cristellom@dor.state.ma.us.  I look forward to your response. 

Sincerely,
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Michele Cristello

Deputy Commissioner

